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116 Lisgar Street, Suite 600
Ottawa, Ontario, K2P 0C2 
(T) 613-238-3883

(F) 613-238-3878
info@tiac.travel


August 3, 2011

The Honourable Vic Toews
Minister of Public Safety
House of Commons
Ottawa, Ontario

K1A 0A6
The Honourable Maxime Bernier
Minister of State, Small Business and Tourism
House of Commons

Ottawa, Ontario

K1A 0A6

Dear Ministers,
On behalf of the Tourism Industry Association of Canada (TIAC) and its members across the country, I am writing to express my support for the Canadian duty free industry.
One of the primary objectives of the Federal Tourism Strategy is to better coordinate efforts across federal departments to promote the success of the sector.  There are 15 federal departments and agencies that directly affect tourism, all of which are looking to find efficiencies over the next several years.  If a coordinated approach is not taken, the tourism sector stands to suffer disproportionately as the government works to balance the budget.  The Canada Border Services Agency’s independent strategic review of the duty free shop program is an example.  
Duty free shops are an important piece of Canada’s tourism sector, and exert a positive economic impact on our border communities.  In Ontario alone, land border duty free shops employ 527 staff, generate an addition 574 indirect full-time equivalent jobs, and contribute $37 million in federal, provincial and local tax revenues.

As the Canada Border Services Agency (CBSA) works through its review process, the duty free industry has expressed both its support for and its concerns regarding several proposed legal and regulatory changes that will affect Canadian duty free shops.  
Having reviewed the Frontier Duty Free Association’s submission to CBSA, I support their objective of ensuring that the future economic viability of land border duty free shops is not compromised in the process of implementing the proposed changes.  In addition, ensuring that operators’ business investments are recognized and respected aligns with the Federal Tourism Strategy priority of encouraging stakeholder investments in Canadian tourism assets and products.

Thank you for your consideration of these issues of concern to the duty free industry and the wider tourism sector in Canada.
Sincerely,

[image: image2.wmf]

David F. Goldstein

President and Chief Executive Officer

Tourism Industry Association of Canada




